
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
1250 W Alder St• Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • (509) 575-2490 

May 23, 2018 

Masood Choudhury 
Frontier Communications, Inc. 
280 S. Locust Street 
Pomona, CA 91766 

Re: Deferral of Liability Determination for Release of Hazardous Substances at the following 
Contaminated Site: 

• Site Name: 
• Site Address: 
• Cleanup Site ID: 
• Facility/Site ID: 

Dear Mr. Choudhury: 

Chelan Chevron 
232 E. Woodin Avenue, Chelan, WA 
6660 
77751227 

On February 12, 2018, the Department of Ecology (Ecology) sent you written notice of our preliminary 
determination that Frontier Communications, Inc. is a potentially liable person (PLP) for a release of 
hazardous substances at the Chelan Chevron facility (Site). Ecology received a request from you for an 
extension of the 30-day deadline which we granted. The revised deadline was extended until April 4, 
2018. The comment period on our preliminary determination is now expired. On April 6, 2018, 
Ecology received written comments from you. 

Based on the information avai lable at this time, Ecology has determined that it will not make a final 
determination that Frontier Communications, Inc. is a PLP for a release of hazardous substances at the 
Site. This determination does not preclude Ecology from later establishing that Frontier 
Communications, Inc. is a PLP. This determination is subject to change should additional information 
be received. 

We thank you for your cooperation in this matter. If you have any further information about the release 
or questions about this notice, please contact the cleanup project manager for this Site, John Mefford, at 
(509) 454-7836 or john.mefford@ecy.wa.gov. 

Sinr t/il~ 

Valerie Bound, Section Ma~ 
Toxics Cleanup Program, Central Region Office 

By certified mail: 7018 0360 0000 1740 8087 

ec: Phyllis Barney, Office of the Attorney General 
Eric Roehl, Chevron Environmental Management Company 
Carol Shestag, Stantec 
Russell Shropshire, Leidos 
Ecology Site File 


